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‘be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, just as in Christ God 
forgave you.’  
Ephesians 4:32    

This half term’s value:  

Compassion 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

We began the week with Collective Worship, where we looked at our value of compassion, 
examined a painting and using a poem reflected on the gift we have to make the world a better 
place. Thank you to the children in Year 6 for beautiful reading of poetry. 
 

On Wednesday of this week, the whole school went to St Stephen’s Church for our Harvest 
Festival.  The children in Year 6 did a wonderful job of leading the service. We saw our  
Reception children perform ‘Busy for the Harvest’. They were absolutely brilliant. Well done 
Reception Class! The children in Year 1 sang our favourite of ‘Cauliflowers Fluffy’. It was clear  
this brought back many happy memories for parents in church. Year 2 performed ‘The Little  
Seeds Journey’. They spoke their parts beautifully, well done Year 2. In Year 3 the children sang 
‘The Harvest Song’ and shared some beautiful artwork. Year 4 shared some wonderful  
mosaics of food and how grateful we are for all we have been given. Year 5 performed a song  
to the accompaniment of ukuleles. They played beautifully. Well done Year 5. It was fabulous  
to see the church packed to the rafters.  
 

Along with the enjoyment of the service we were all able to take a moment out of our busy lives  
to be together and have a moment’s peace. A huge thank you to everyone, who donated food  
for the Saltash Food Bank. We have never had such a large donation, I am certain that it will be 
gratefully received. 
 

This week we also held an open morning and evening. We welcomed some new families to the 
school and our children in Year 6 did an awesome job of showing parents and their children  
round and talking about all the amazing things that make Bishop Cornish such a great place to  
be.  
 

On Saturday of this week, we have asked for the support of parents and carers in helping us to 
revamp the KS1 play area. We very much hope that you are able to join us between 2-4pm. 
Have a wonderful weekend, 
 

Mrs Fletcher 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Diary Dates 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Monday 13th October 
Tempest Portraits 
 
Tuesday 14th October 
Nasal Flu vaccinations  
 
Friday 17th November 
Boys County Small Schools Finals 
St. Austell 
 
 

 
Wednesday 22nd October 
National Child Measurement Programme 
Reception Class and Year 6 
Reception Class Superhero Dress Up Day 
PTA Discos – KS1 4.30-5.15pm 
KS2 5.30-6.30pm 
 
Friday 24th October 
INSET – non-pupil day 
 

Monday 27th – Friday 31st October 
Half Term 
 
Friday 14th November 
Children in Need – Non-Uniform Day 

Message from Reverend Laura Hawke 

Baby Loss Awareness Week Service 🕯️ 
Join us at SS Nicholas & Faith Church Saltash for a gentle, reflective service during Baby Loss 
Awareness Week, offering space for remembrance, hope, and healing. 
Whether your loss is recent or long ago, whether you come for yourself or in solidarity with 
others — all are welcome. 

📅 Date: Wednesday 15 October 
🕖 Time: 7pm 
📍 Location: SS Nicholas & Faith Church, Saltash 

As part of the global Wave of Light, we will light candles, joining thousands across the world in 
honouring babies gone too soon. 
Let’s stand together in love and light. 
#BabyLossAwarenessWeek #WaveOfLight 
 

Reception class are looking for any unwanted landline home 
telephones 



Achievement Awards 
 

Erin in Reception Class for always being eager to contribute to class discussions and sharing 
thoughtful ideas in our RE lessons.  
 
Myla in Year 1 works so hard and her hard work pays off, keep it up Myla! 
 
Sophie Clack in Year 2 for persevering with tricky maths and believing in herself. We are super proud 
of you.  
 
Sophie in Year 3 who has been working very hard and confidently with her story writing this week. She 
has used some good ideas and written with lovely, joined handwriting. Well done Sophie. 
 
Benji in Year 4 was a superstar in our harvest rehearsal this week and also in the service. He sat next 
to Mrs Jones helping to make sure everything was going correctly. Thanks Benji, you were brilliant. 
 
Jake in Year 5 for outstanding effort and enthusiasm in ukulele practice during our Harvest Festival 
preparations. 
 
Katie in Year 6 was so proud reading her lines in church and offered to do more when Mrs Williams 
needed to reallocate lines. You were confident and your diction was brilliant.  You are a star Katie 🤩 

 

Values Award 
 

Bertie in Reception Class for always leading by example, quietly showing his friends how to treat 
others with compassion and respect. Whether he is using lovely manners, or showing patience, he is 
a true role model in our class.  
 
Ada in Year 1 is a very compassionate little girl. She is kind caring and lives the value of compassion. 
 
Zak in Year 2 for having the kindest of hearts and always looking after everyone at all times.  
 
Oscar in Year 3 who is excellent at sharing, taking turns and being a kind and compassionate 
classmate. Well done Oscar. 
 
Joeanns in Year 4 always shows compassion to us all. She is kind, caring and goes that extra mile 
always looking out for others. Well done Joeanns.  
 
Tobi in Year 5, voted by a peer for showing compassion when they felt they needed a friend. 
 
Logan in Year 6 is such a caring and empathic friend to everyone in class. He makes us laugh but is so 
kind and thoughtful. He is a good example of compassion in our school. 

 
Our new Award for Beautiful handwriting presentation 

BFF (Bottoms, Feet, Fingers) 
Nevaeh in Reception Class    Joshua in Year 1  Rosie in Year 2 
Hunter in Year 3    Dexter in Year 4  Lowenna in Year 5  
      Olivia in Year 6 

 



This week in school we have……. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

This week Year 2 were very busy 
designing their own fire engine 
which included axles and wheels. 
They can't wait to have a making 
day soon. They finished their story 
exploration and had lots of super 
adjective ideas to describe the 
fluffy itty bitty. In maths they went 
addition and subtraction crazy and 
showed that they knew lots of 
number facts. They loved harvest 
festival and performed their play 
brilliantly.  
 
 

This week in Reception, we have been learning all about 
Harvest! The children have learnt about the importance of 
Harvest and how we can show our gratitude to others during 
this special time of year. In preparation for our whole school 
Harvest celebration, we joined the rest of the school at church 
to rehearse our song, "Busy for the Harvest" ahead of 
performing it to our families. For many of the children, it was 
their first time performing in front of an audience and we are 
incredibly proud of them. Later in the week, we had a visit 
from some local police officers. Everyone was so excited to 
meet real-life community helpers and loved hearing all about 
the important jobs the police do to keep us safe.  
 
 

This week Year 1 were superstar 
performers at the Harvest Festival. We 
were super scientists with our sink and 
float predictions, we started to write our 
own version of Little Red Riding Hood 
and much more.        

 
 
 This week Year 3 have been thinking about 

ways Christians look after the world and 
what things we can do to make a 
difference. The children thought of saving 
energy and that every little detail helps like 
turning off the lights and putting rubbish in 
the bin. They have also been excitedly 
preparing for our Harvest festival with lots 
of enthusiastic singing. They are continuing 
to work hard on their story planning in 
Literacy and in Maths have been super 
stars at applying their number bond 
knowledge for problem solving tasks. 
 
 

This week, Year 5 have been busy 
preparing for our wonderful Harvest 
Festival. The children impressed 
everyone with their ukulele 
performances and read their poem with 
great confidence. In history, we 
explored the lives of women in Ancient 
Greece, using a range of historical 
artefacts and books to deepen our 
understanding. During our RE lessons, 
we continued our inquiry into the 
question: How and why do some 
Christians see both science and 
religion as important? The children have 
shared thoughtful ideas and enjoyed 
some very interesting discussions. 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 led our Harvest Festival with 
confidence and passion this week.  They 
practised their lines and really wowed us in 
church.  They have been reflecting on our 
collective worship and painted some 
beautiful harvest scenes using watercolours.  
I can’t wait for them to write up their WWII 
stories next week, their sentences today 
create amazing imagery and are so emotive 
using similes and repetition for effect.  In 
maths, they have been revisiting common 
factors and  multiples, again with studios 
and positive mindsets.  I am so proud of 
them.   

This week Year 4 finished their 
amazing Roman Mosaics on fruits 
and vegetables. They have been 
really creative, placing each tile 
with great accuracy. We have been 
working super hard in our maths, 
using place value counters to help 
us to understand how addition and 
subtraction written methods work. 
A super week well done Year 4. 
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